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  AMERICAN PUBLIC TRANSPORTATION ASSOCIATION

   TRANSIT BOARD MEMBERS COMMITTEE 

  ADA Subcommittee 
 Russell Room • J.W. Marriott  • Washington, DC 

Saturday, March 8, 2014  •  3:30–5 p.m.  
Draft March 13, 2014
      MINUTES OF MEETING
Chair Doug Lecato and vice chair Donna McNamee welcomed everyone and called for self-introductions. McNamee provided background on the ADA Subcommittee which she initiated in 2003, with the appointment by the Transit Board Members Committee chair in 2003, M.P. Carter.
Dawn Sweet, acting team lead, Federal Transit Administration, discussed four chapters of the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) Circular that was published February 19 in the Federal Register with a 60 day comment period which closes April 21.  The chapters are at this URL:

http://www.fta.dot.gov/legislation_law/12349_15846.html  A circular is the main tool that FTA uses to issue guidance. FTA has issued Title VI and Equal Employment Opportunity (EEO) program circulars, and this is the first ADA circular. The first chapter was issued about 18 months ago, on vehicle acquisition, and FTA received very helpful comments. At the time, FTA also asked for feedback on the topic for the chapters, and in what order FTA should publish them. The plan is to have 12 chapters when the circular is complete. This is not to create new requirements, but to provide guidance to help service providers comply with the USDOT’s ADA regulations.  The circular contains basic regulatory requirements, exemplary practices currently in place, and guidance. FTA hopes to receive comments as helpful as first go ‘round.
The first chapter on Introduction and Applicability discussed the types of entities covered and the types of audiences. FTA grantees are included, but not Amtrak, nor over-the-road buses.
The second chapter, General Requirements, focuses on bigger modes including fixed-route services, bus, rail, paratransit, and demand response.  Portions discuss the prohibition against charging extra fares for accessible services and requirements to transport wheelchairs. For example, Sweet said, as long as your equipment can accommodate a wheelchair, regardless of its size & weight, the rider using the wheelchair needs to be transported. Service animals are included in this chapter – how DOT has defined them, the responsibility of owners to keep control of their animals, and FTA’s statements on emotional support animals – these do not meet the regulatory definitions, and do not qualify as service animals. Denial of service due to behavior is included in this chapter. It is an issue that the industry has struggled with. The regulations allow operators to discontinue serving people who are disruptive or constitute a direct threat, but there must be “due process” and riders have the right to resume service. Although riders may not be banned permanently, they rider must demonstrate that their behavior has been corrected.
The third chapter, Equivalent Facilitation, outlines how to prepare a submission to FTA when the operator is proposing an alternative approach from the regulations which creates equal access, e.g., light rail ramps without edge barriers. Architects have demonstrated equivalent safety with wider ramps and other precautions. This chapter discusses how to show your work.

The fourth chapter is on ADA-Complementary Paratransit Service. Sweet said that the FTA longer requires updates to paratransit plans. She said there are limited instances where operators are required to have a plan. Included are: capacity constraints, late pick-ups, excessive hold times (when trying to make a reservation), subscription and premium services, and vehicle dispatch. There is no need to dispatch a particular vehicle to a rider, but the operator must have an accessible vehicle that meets Part 38 vehicle specifications – just not a particular vehicle, such as a sedan versus other accessible vehicles that the operator may provide.
The FTA wanted to be sure that suggestions and examples were differentiated from the guidance, so there are links to the regulatory text. The Circular does not override regulations. There are many different ways agencies can operationalize the regulations. FTA also is requesting feedback on the format of the chapters and seeking topic suggestions. It hopes to receive from service providers examples of effective practices in delivering service to people with disabilities.
A member congratulated the FTA for its clear writing and providing this excellent opportunity to comment.  One member asked for clarification on exactly what FTA is looking for.

Transit board members tend to be new to transit and serve on the board a shorter time than in the past. Howard Silver said he has served on his board for 30 years; Donna McNamee said she has served for 13 years, but more recently, a board member may have a tenure of only three years. So the publication, ADA Essentials for Transit Board Members developed by this subcommittee, APTA, and Easter Seals Project ACTION (ESPA) helps the new members especially.

This subcommittee will plan an educational session or workshop at the July Transit Board Members & Board Support Seminar and would like questions or suggestions on topics from you. The nearly completed Transit Cooperative Research Program (TCRP) project B-40 is on transitioning people with disabilities from riding paratransit to fixed-route services where riders have desire to do so. It helps create a more spontaneous life, rather than scheduling a trip a day in advance. The joint project proposal to TCRP came from this ADA Subcommittee and APTA’s Access Committee over three years ago. APTA has invited the project’s principal investigator, Russell Thatcher, to speak at the July seminar and offer ideas on how systems are enticing fixed-route riders and keeping a high level of customer service. We’d like to build a workshop around his work and systems that have successfully transitioned riders. ESPA volunteered to sponsor a webinar on this TCRP project.  McNamee said we want to have a session at APTA’s October Annual Meeting and at its May Bus & Paratransit Conference. One member said that Mr. Thatcher had submitted an abstract for the B & P Conference, but she didn’t know whatever happened to it.

Members began a round-robin exchange.  Howard Silver, Bakersfield, CA, said that his system implemented a major route change and discussed the problems. 

In Corpus Christi, TX, the Center for Independent Living and others applied jointly for an ESPA Transportation Coalition Initiative and it had the best possible results. There was a community event with 30-35 people, e.g., city engineer, transit board members, CIL, ARC, a paratransit contractor, and a lot of people from the city. There were many “Aha” moments, even for advocates and everyone, when they began to understand “how much money there is not.” Before the event, we’d do something and people at the city would undo it. Now we work together in a proactive way. 

ESPA is losing its federal funding and will be asking for support in contacting Congressmen. Carol Wright will send information to APTA.  Lecato and McNamee said they will compose a joint email to the Transit Board Members Committee and include a link to the ADA essentials book as example of what ESPA’s technical assistance program has done, and show that it’s essential. ESPA could consider contacting state associations as well.

Daniel Dodge said there were issues with New Flyer buses. His system decided to keep seats bolted. The ADA community is being blamed for taking seats away, for fewer seats on the buses. With a G-force and no seat or bar or partition in front, people have gone flying. New Flyer sent a letter saying to bolt the seats, and “we almost can’t undo it now,” Said Dodge.  Certain populations or the agency should not be blamed. It’s not just in New Flyer buses, but they’ve had two lawsuits. 

Two conferences were mentioned: APTA’s Bus & Paratransit Conference May 4-7 in Kansas City, MO, and a Transportation Research Board conference, “Shaping the New Future of Paratransit: An International Conference on Demand Responsive Transit” October 29-31 in Monterey, CA.  For the TRB conference, attendance is limited, so if you’re interested, let TRB know early by emailing Heather Menninger at heather@ammatransitplanning.com or Roger Teal at Roger.Teal@demandtrans.com.
The meeting adjourned at 5 p.m.

Attending transit board members: Douglas Lecato, Donna P. McNamee, Howard Silver, Daniel Dodge, Carol Herrera.  

Friends: Beth Vidaurri, Robin Crothers, Carol Wright, Crystal Lyons, Bonnie Hitch, Dorothy Hersey

APTA staff: Lynne Morsen

